
Newsletter  

Monday 11th September 

School Timings 

A gentle reminder to  parents that all children should be in school 
and ready to learn by 9am when the gates close. 

Year 5 and 6 Sports Leaders  
 

On Monday, Year 5 and 6 teachers will be holding an  
election for our new sports leaders for this academic year. The 
role of the Sports Leader involves leading playtime activities, 
organising intra-school competitions and helping to promote 
sport and physical activity in school.  If your child is interested 

in being a sports leader, they will be asked to put their 
name forward for a year group vote. The three Year 5 children 

and the three Year 6 children who are voted to be 
our Sports Leaders for this year will be attending Sports Leader 
training on Wednesday 20th September at Durham University 

Stockton Campus.   Unfortunately, children who are elected to 
school council on Friday are not able to put themselves forward 

for this role. 

Stars of the Week 

Our stars of the week for last week are:  

Nursery: Cassian    Class 1: Mya    Class 2: Olivia      

Class 3:  Theodore    Class 4: Max      Class 5:  Harris W     

Class 6:  Caleb     Class 7: Reeva    Class 8: George S     

Class 9:  Bobby  Class 10: Thandi    

Class 11: Ollie     Class 12: Camila     

Class 13:  Matthew & Raigan          Class 14:  Willow 

School Council 

We would like to say a huge thank you to last year’s school council 
who all did a fantastic job of generating ideas for school improvement 
and organising fundraising events for both local and national          
charities! At the end of this week, we plan to re-elect a new school 
council (Years 1 to 6) and will have one school councillor per class. 
Anyone who would like to run for school council will need to prepare 
a short speech to present to their class on Friday 15th September 
before a class ballot is held. In the event that children are a little   
nervous on the day, class teachers will share their speech. Last year’s 
school councillors are not able to run again this year, but can vote in 
the class elections. 

Forest Schools 

On Wednesday, Year 4 will be taking part in an educational forest 
school lesson led by our forest school leader, Chris. Please ensure 

children wear suitable clothing and footwear for the weather and, if           
necessary, bring a waterproof coat. We also ask that any long hair is 

Dogs 

Please could we remind you that dogs are not permitted anywhere 
on the school site. 

School Milk 

Due to our school milk provider going into administration, we 
are currently sourcing a new provider. Please bear with us 

whilst we arrange this. 

School Wall Art 

Over the summer break, we have had some wall art added to 
our staircase and school hall wall.   

The timeline on the 
stairs includes lots of 
historical events that 
children study as part 

of the history          
curriculum here at 

Wynyard.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are extremely pleased with 
the finished result. 

Year 4 Trampolining Bus 

We are still waiting for the bus company to invoice us for the 
trampolining afterschool club bus. As soon as we receive this 

we will add it to ParentPay. 

Year 6 Swimming 

Year 6 will begin their short block of swimming lesson        

tomorrow.  Please ensure children bring their kits to school. 

Well done to them all! 

Message from Mrs Wassell 

All of the children and staff have had a fabulous first week back at 
Wynyard.  It has been wonderful to meet so many parents and 
carers on a morning too.  I wanted to thank you all for the welcome 
you have shown me. 


